
SCAA Business Meeting 
Sept 24, 2016 
 
Attendees- President-David Chumley, Secretary/Treasurer-Laura Chumley, Regional 
Director-Skylar Murray, Keowee-Perry Burns, Emmett Tyree, Danny Thomas; TAB-Al Brandon, 
Johnny Finger, Bobby Forrester, Midlands-Lance Tidwell, John Long; LMAC/Bowhunter of SC- 
Fred Connor, Wildlife Action-Stephen Tanner, Swamp Fox-Jimmy Sanders, Jim Ingram, 
Sandune-Kelly Rogers, John Black; Broken Arrow- Ralph Helmey, David Blankenship, 
ASA-Tammy Carter, S3DA-Michael Grimsley; Other-Frank Carter, EJ Murray 
 
Meeting called to order 9:40 
 
Prayer by Emmett Tyree 
 
Minutes from 2015 accepted via email in October 2015. No further discussion. 
 
Finance Report was presented by Laura Chumley (Sec/Treas). Motion to accept by Keowee. 
Second by Swamp Fox. Passed unanimously. 
 
Tammy Carter presented ASA information. 
 
Michael Grimsley presented S3DA information. 
 
Information from Dayton Colie Webmaster presented. 
 
Election Results presented by Laura Chumley. According to results--David Chumley, President, 
Brock Morris, NFAA Director, and Quiver Editor remains unfilled. Quiver Editor position will be 
evaluated as a position as we amend Constitution.  According to Constitution, David Chumley 
must be approved by the board to serve a third term. Swamp Fox motioned that David Chumley 
serve a third term. Second by  Keowee. Passed unanimously. 
 
Angie Knight stepped down as Vice President. David Chumley had contacted Jamie 
Weatherford who was runner-up for VP in 2015 about filling the position. Jamie is willing to fill 
the position for the time remaining of term. Board had no other recommendations. Motion was 
made by Keowee to accept Jamie Weatherford as Vice President. Second by Sandune. Passed 
unanimously. 
 
David Chumley presented to approve the payment of salary ($200) to the secretary/treasurer as 
described in the Constitution. Motion was made by Sandune to pay the preset amount of $200 
to Laura Chumley, Secretary/Treasurer. Second by Swamp Fox. Passed Unanimously. 
 
Bathroom Break 
 



Discussion began to amend the Constitution. The changes discussed will be presented to clubs 
for verification. After clubs approve by vote, the amended Constitution will be presented to the 
SCAA membership for approval. The approved Constitution will then be sent to NFAA for 
approval. 
 
The following are the more significant changes that were made. 

● Dissolve the executive role of Quiver Editor. 
● Add Webmaster as an Executive Board Office. 
● Add distributing NFAA patches and certificates to the NFAA Director position. 
● Have NFAA director instead of secretary/treasurer send current membership list to clubs 

periodically or as needed. 
● Have webmaster/vice president to keep the records for the year. 
● Corrected procedures for tournament scheduling process. 
● Add SCAA will collaborate with representatives from other state archery & bowhunting 

organizations benefit the archery program 
 
Guidelines & Expectations for SCAA clubs will outlined. 
 
Lunch Break 
 
State Tournaments were scheduled. 
Club/Regional tournaments were scheduled. 
 
Upper Regional clubs decided to have all tournaments count toward regional. The highest 2 
scores from each club will count to regional scores. (2 Keowee, 2 TAB, 2 Midlands for 6 scores) 
 
Discussed new Club Team tournament scheduled for July 15 at Midlands. Specific rules and 
guidelines will be set and given out at later date. 
 
Meeting adjourned. See everyone in January! 
 
 
 


